The Honourable Chrystia Freeland

House of Commons

Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6

Chrystia.Freeland@parl.gc.ca

Dear Minister Freeland,

I am writing to express my extreme concern about the luxury tax on boats included in your proposed budget. While it may appear to be good in theory that those who have the financial resources to be able to purchase luxury items should be able to afford to pay more, I think that history illustrates this is not always the case. A similar tax of 10% on new boats over $100,000.00 was implemented in 1991 in the United States and repealed two years later. The tax resulted in a loss of 89% of new boat orders almost immediately and about one half of the manufacturers of large boats went out of business within a few years. It has been shown that the new taxes collected did not equal the tax revenue lost due to the reduction in sales taxes, business taxes and employment taxes caused by the contraction in the boating industry. In addition the reduced employment severely impacted the communities supported by the local boat manufacturers and their supporting businesses. Given this potential impact has there been any consideration given to exempting new boats from Canadian manufacturers from this tax?
There is also a concern for the many small independent yacht brokerages that play an important role for sellers and buyers of boats. There will be an impact on these businesses from reduced sales.
 I don`t see any mention in the budget document as to whether this tax only applies to items purchased within Canada or if it will also apply to items purchased outside of Canada and then imported with the payment of appropriate duties and taxes. I am thinking of, after some travel restrictions are removed, someone travelling to the United States, purchasing a boat and then importing it to Canada. Along with the current duties and taxes payable would this tax be included, and collected, at that time?
In the section of the budget introducing this tax it mentions luxury cars, personal aircraft and boats for personal use. What is conspicuous by its absence is any mention of recreational vehicles such as motor homes and fifth wheel or travel trailers. Are these not also considered as luxury items? I think most people would consider these as much of a luxury item as high-end cars, aircraft or boats.
Given the likelihood that this proposed tax will have a significantly detrimental impact on the boating industry as a whole and the communities that they support I strongly urge you to rescind this proposal and allow the marine industry to thrive. 

Sincerely

Copies to:

The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau – Prime Minister
justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca
The Honourable Mona Fortier – Middle Class Prosperity and Associate Minister of Finance

Mona.Fortier@parl.gc.ca

The Honourable Melanie Joly – Minister of Economic Development and Official Languages

Melanie.Joly@parl.gc.ca
The Honourable Carla Qualtrough – Minister of Employment, Workforce Development and Disability Inclusion, MP for Delta
Carla.Qualtrough@parl.gc.ca
The Honourable Francois-Philippe Champagne – Minister of Innovation, Science and Industry

Francois-Philippe.Champagne@parl.gc.ca
The Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson – Environment and Climate Change

Jonathan.Wilkinson@parl.gc.ca
The Honourable John Horrigan – Premier of British Columbia
john.horgan.mla@leg.bc.ca
